
BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS DISTRICT NO. 2 
TOWNSHIP OF FREEHOLD, NEW JERSEY 

 
 

March 10, 2020 
 
Chairman Jeffrey Allen called the regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire 
Commissioners to order at 7:00 p.m.   The Sunshine law was read and the date and time of the 
meeting was posted.  
 
 Roll call was taken as follows: 
    Mr. Panzarino  Present 
    Mr. Polo  Present 
    Mr. Bailey  Present 
    Mr. Coburn  Present 
    Mr. Allen  Present 
    Mr. Parker  Present 
 
Also in Attendance:   Chief Beaton 
     Asst. Chief Holley 
     Captain Murray 
 
Before starting the meeting the 2 new commissioners were sworn in for their 2 year term. Mr. Tony 
Panzarino, and Mr. Patrick Coburn. Mr. Parker also read the resolution for the reorganization of the 
Board. Mr. Allen made a motion and Mr. Mr. Bailey 2nd the motion roll was called and it was accepted. 
 
Mr. Allen Chairman 
Mr. Bailey Vice Chairman 
Mr. Coburn Secretary 
Mr. Panzarino Clerk 
Mr. Polo Treasurer 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
 
Nothing at this time 
 
CHIEF’S REPORT 
 
Chief Beaton would like to purchase privacy barriers 30ft barrier for $4,800.00, this was tabled 
until next meeting.  
 
Chief Beaton had several questions regarding the Coronavirus: 
 
1. Are the members covered under W/C insurance if they contract the virus on a scene?  



 Mr. Panzarino will call Pete Jefferies to discuss and report back at next meeting. 
2. Should the Firehouse stop going to EMT assist calls until the virus is over?  
 Per the board they should still respond, but with caution.  
 
Access the majority of the members have had their physicals, just a few left that need it.  
 
RADIO AND ALARM 
 
Mr. Allen will continue with Radio and Alarm. 
 
BUILDINGS 
 
Mr. Polo and Mr. Coburn will continue with maintaining Pond Rd. and Daniels Way Firehouses.  
 
INSURANCE 
 
Mr. Panzarino will take over Insurance.  
 
MAINTENANCE 
 
Mr. Bailey will continue with Maintenance of the apparatus.  
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Truck committee meeting will be April 16th to review the report from Jeff Gaston.  
 
New Chief vehicle, all models won’t be available until now September.  
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
First commissioners meeting of the month will be a workshop and the second meeting will be the 
business meeting.  
 
Commissioners are asking the members to be mindful when posting on social media, all pictures 
need to be approved by the Chief.  
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Patrick Coburn, Secretary 
Board of Fire Commissioners District 2 


